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How Korean Learners Engage in  

Informal Digital Learning of English 
 

By Ju Seong John Lee 
 

he reform movement in foreign language 

education, most recently expedited by 

technological advancement and its growing 

affordances, calls for a new approach to instruction 

(e.g., facilitating informal digital learning) that is a 

significant departure from widely accepted 

pedagogy (e.g., formal instruction). 
 

In this session, attendees will see how Korean 

university students today use technology for 

informal English learning as well as how they 

perceive the language professors’ role in promoting 

informal digital learning of English. Specifically, I 

will first show preliminary findings from data 

collected through surveys (N = 320) and interviews 

(N = 100) from three Korean universities between 

September and December 2016. Next, we will 

discuss its pedagogical implications.   

 

This session may help English instructors to better 

adopt appropriate types of technology, which will 

act to successfully prepare students for English 

learning in the changing era of language learning. 
 

THE PRESENTER 
 

Ju Seong (John) Lee is a PhD candidate at the 

University of Illinois at 

Urbana-Champaign 

(UIUC). His research 

interests include 

computer-assisted 

language learning 

(CALL) – particularly, 

videoconferencing and 

informal digital 

learning of English, 

English as an 

International Language 

(EIL), and teacher preparation/development. He is 

the best-paper winner of the 6th Annual UIUC 

College of Education Graduate Student Conference 

in the USA (2015) and of the 3rd English Scholars 

Beyond Borders Conference in Taiwan (2016). 
 

Mr. Lee will present on Korean learner digital 

learning practices out of the classroom at the 

December 10th meeting of the Gwangju-Jeonnam 

Chapter of KOTESOL at Gwangju National 

University of Education (Room 811). 
 

_______ 
 

The Gwangju Communicator, the monthly newsletter of Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter of KOTESOL, is prepared by David Shaffer.  
Korea TESOL: Korea Teachers of English to Speakers of Other Languages
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   Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter Officers: 2016-17 
 

 

 

President 

William “Bill” Mulligan 
     Kwangju Women’s University 

     Email: fsubilltesol@gmail.com 

 

 

Membership Coordinator 

Bryan Hale 
     Sunkyung Academy, Gwangju 

     Email: bryan.english.teacher@gmail.com 

  

Vice-President 

 Dr. David E. Shaffer 
     Email: chosunu@yahoo.com 

     Phone: 010-5068-9179 
 

 

 

Officer-at-Large        

Maria Neliza “Ynell” Lumantao 
     Chonnam NationalUniversity 

     Email: ynell_alpha@yahoo.com 

 
 

 

Treasurer 

Lindsay Herron 
     Gwangju Natl. University of Ed. 

     Dept. of English Education 

     Email: lnherron@gmail.com  

 

 

Officer-at-Large 

Jocelyn Wright 
     Mokpo National University 

     Dept. of English Lang. & Literature 

     Email: jocelynmnu@yahoo.com 

 
 

 

Officer-at-Large 

Gene Shaffer 
     Gwangju       

     Email: spiritmonger@naver.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Officer-at-Large 

Seongsuk Yun 

     Ojeong English Center 

      Email: yssdemi@hanmail.net 

      
 

 

 

   Joining Korea TESOL 
 

Who May Join: English teachers of any level or nationality are eligible to join KOTESOL. We welcome native 
and non-native speakers teaching at primary schools, secondary schools, language institutes, colleges 
and universities, and other organizations. University students may join as student members.  

 

What Memberships Types Are Available?  
 Regular 1-Year Membership: 50,000 won.   

 Lifetime Membership:  500,000 won.    Student and International Membership options are also available. 
 

How to Join: Apply by using the online membership form at http://www.koreatesol.org/. On the front page, 
click on “Join KOTESOL” in the menu, and follow the directions. 

 

Alternately, paper membership application and renewal forms are available at Chapter meetings for 
those who prefer making a hard-copy application with Chapter assistance. 

 

Membership payment may be made by: 

 Bank transfer to KOTESOL: KEB-Hana bank account number 299-890069-83204. 

 Payment in cash to the Chapter Membership Officer at a Chapter Meeting. 
 

Chapter Email Address         
    gwangju_kotesol@yahoo.com 
    gwangju@koreatesol.org 
 

Chapter Website          
    http://koreatesol.org/gwangju 

 

  

Facebook 
  

 Gwangju-Jeonnam KOTESOL 
     www.facebook.com/groups/ 

     GwangjuKOTESOL/ 
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The Past Year, the Coming Year,  

Professional Development, and You 
              

 

By Dr. David Shaffer 
 

s teachers of EFL, professional development is 

something that we all strive for. However, we 

may be unknowingly limiting our professional 

development (PD) to a few areas when additional 

opportunities 

are available. 

For example, 

one may place 

priority on 

going to PD 

events to 

discover new 

activities to 

use in their 

classes, while 

another may see the greater value of obtaining 

materials development skills so that they can create 

their own teaching materials designed particularly 

for their teaching context. 

 

In this session, we will first discuss the five areas in 

which PD opportunities can be categorized (a) you, 

(b) you and your students, (c) you and your 

colleagues, (d) you and your school, and (e) you and 

your profession. Next, in small groups, we will 

discuss our most rewarding PD experiences during 

the past year, and we will round out the session by 

creating our own personal lists of New Year's PD 

resolutions for us to pursue in 2017. 

 

 

To enhance the value of this session, it is suggested 

that you take a few minutes in advance to reflect on 

the professional development activities you have 

engaged in over the past year, assess how greatly (or 

how little) they have benefitted you, and consider 

what areas of PD require particular focus moving 

forward. 

 

THE PRESENTER 
 

David E. Shaffer has been a KOTESOL member 

since the beginnings of the Jeolla Chapter in 1993. 

He has been a professor of English at Chosun 

University throughout his career in TESOL/Applied 

Linguistics. He holds a doctorate in Linguistics and 

advanced certificates in 

TESOL. At Gwangju-

Jeonnam Chapter, Dr. 

Shaffer has recently 

served as Chapter 

President, and at the 

National level, he has 

served as National 

Treasurer (2001-09), in 

various committee chair 

positions, and in various 

editor positions of 

KOTESOL publications. He is presently 

Publications Committee Chair and 1st Vice-

President. Dr. Shaffer has received multiple 

KOTESOL President's Awards for service and is a 

recipient of the Republic of Korea Order of Merit 

(Service). 
 

Dr. Shaffer will lead this workshop on professional 

development planning at the December 10th meeting of 

the Gwangju-Jeonnam Chapter of KOTESOL at 

Gwangju National University of Education (Room 811). 

 

End-of-Year Holiday Dinner 
Following our regular meeting in same building! 

 

 

A 



December 2016  The Gwangju Communicator 

4 
 

 
 

Gwangju-Jeonnam KOTESOL December Chapter Meeting 
 

 
   Time:  Saturday, December 10, 2016, 1:45–5:00 p.m.  
   Place:  Gwangju Natl. University of Ed., Teacher Training Bldg., Room 811 (1st Floor) 

 
                       

 

     Schedule:  Chapter Meeting, Main Session 
 

 
1:45 pm: Sign-in and Meet-and-Greet        (Admission is free for first-timers.   Future membership is welcomed.) 
 

2:00 – 2:50 pm: PRESENTATION  
        How Korean Learners Engage in Informal Digital Learning of English 
                    Ju Seong John Lee (University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, USA) 
 

3:00 – 3:15 pm: Refreshment Break  
 

3:15 – 4:10 pm: WORKSHOP 
        The Past Year, the Coming Year, Professional Development, and You 

        Dr. David Shaffer (Gwangju) 
 

4:15 – 4:45 pm: SwapShop Session (Open to All) 
 Everyone is encouraged to share their Teaching Discoveries and Secrets with the group. 

Share your Teaching Tips, Ideas, Classroom Activities, Games, ELT Books, or other 
Teaching Wisdom. (Handouts welcomed.) 

 

4:45 – 5:00 pm: Announcements / Drawing for Door Prizes / Closing 

 
 

5:30–8:00: Year-End Holiday Dinner at the GNUE Teacher Training Center 
 
 

 

___________________________________________ 
 

Upcoming Chapter Events   
 
 

January 14, 2017.  Monthly Chapter Meeting 
  

        2 Featured EFL Presentations 
        SwapShop Session 
     

February 11, 2017. Monthly Chapter Meeting 
 

March 11, 2017. Annual Gwangju-Jeonnam  
       Chapter Spring Conference 

 

Upcoming KOTESOL Events 
 
 

May 13-14, 2017.  

FAB 11 & KOTESOL National Conference 
     Boosting the Power of ELT – FABulously 
     Sookmyung Women’s University, Seoul 
 

FAB is a series of conferences on neuro-ELT: relating 
current brain research to better teaching practices. 
 
 

 

 

Reflective Practice SIG  
Morning Meeting (11:00-12:30) 

 

“Celebrating Our Practice” 
 

Bryan Hale facilitating. 
 

What part of your teaching did you find  

most joyful or fulfilling this year? 


